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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

October 20, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, October 20, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Tim Hunt, Manager HWC Engineering; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Administration Assistant Martin County Highway; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Katlyn Sanders; Adam Lark, Lark Ranch; ; Kyle Lark, Lark Ranch; Sara Buth, Project Coordinator BLN; Mark Dobbs, CPLO NSA Crane; CDR James Smith, Commanding Officer Crane; attending virtually were: Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Rhonda Rumble, SIDC.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:40 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of October 6, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  The highway department is now operating on the winter hour’s schedule.  Monday through Friday, 7:00 am until 3:30 pm.  Dubois County Water would like to install a water line across Butler Bridge Road.  Dubois County Water have stated they will maintain the area impacted after installation.  A letter of agreement will need to be drawn to guarantee maintenance.  Bridge 69 repairs will start up again on Wednesday, after a timing miscommunication between REMC and CLR.  Crane Timber money was received in the amount of $364,355.32.  Both Leo Padgett and the Commissioners stated this could be used for the matching portion of the next Community Crossings Grant Matching funds. 
Tim Hunt, HWC, informed the Commissioners about the progress on Bridge 68.  There were concerns with the Contractor about how to fix the issue.  The Rip Rap was contracted for thirty inches thick with class two rip rap.  It does not look like that is what was received.  A CIV Analysis will be completed to determine outcome.  The Contractor understands that requirements have not been met.  It has been determined that a stump will need to be removed which was not quoted in the original quote so the price will increase to cover the cost.  Transitional grinding is set to begin next week.  There will be one crew milling and two crews paving.  The application for Community Crossings Grant will need major updating which will increase the contract price by approximately $5000.00.  There are ten to twelve roads currently being considered for the next round.
Leo Padgett, Superintendent, attended the Early Coordination meeting for bridge 58 along with Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrator and Tim Hunt.  Due to Covid-19 INDOT held a virtual meeting. The Historical Bridge analysis is complete. Auditor Abel requested a breakdown of the paved and gravel roads in the County with values of each for the County Asset Management requirements.  Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn and Tim Hunt responded that they are currently working on the request.
Commissioner Summers inquired about the Highway Department opening.  Applications will be reviewed, selections made and interviews will take place following.

Adam Lark and Kyle Lark, of Lark Ranch, approached the Commissioners about dust control and or road improvements on Killion Mill Rd which is approximately 1.3 miles of road.  They are currently open during the fall seasons for seven to eight weekends. The local economy is being helped via people coming from all over the state to attend.  Lark Ranch is looking to possibly expand into the spring and summer.  A discussion followed regarding chip and seal, paving, and dust control.  The Commissioners will consider laying a dust control measure if Lark Ranch would be willing to help cover the cost of material.
Mark Dobbs, Community Planning Liaison NSA Crane, introduced the new NSA Crane CO Commander James Smith.  CO James Smith and Mark Dobbs expressed interest in continued support between NSA Crane and Martin County.  They hope to continue to build relationships across a many spectrums with Martin County and the surrounding counties.

Monty Wolf; Director EMA, stated that there was a major fire over the past weekend that involved multiple agencies to extinguish.  With the two plus inches of rain in the County and more to be expected over the next few days Monty Wolf recommended that the Burn Ban be removed for Martin County.  Commissioners stated the burn ban be removed effective immediately. 

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, thanked the Commissioners for their Proclamation for National 4-H week.  Their support of 4-H is appreciated.  

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, informed the Commissioners that the problem with the phone systems has been directly related to the internet provided by Sparklight, formerly Newwave.  Sparklight required the installation of a modem.  The modem installed is incompatible with the cyber security firewall.  They installed a second modem which was also incompatible.  A third modem was installed this evening and Sparklight will monitor it over the next few days to determine if there is continued packet loss or if this modem will repair the issue.  An invitation to the Commissioner was extended to attend the safety meeting at the Highway Department on Wednesday, October 21, 2020 @ 7:00 am.  Emergency Declaration is extended. 
Auditor Abel, requested that appointments to the White River Military Coordination Alliance Board be made and an appointment to the Convention/Tourism Board be made.

Dena Held was appointed as a delegate to the White River Military Coordination Alliance Board with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor the motion passed.

Carol Richer was appointed to the Convention Tourism Board with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All in favor the motion passed.

Commissioner George gave the Veterans Service Officer Report.  There were two trips taken, one to Evansville and the second to Indianapolis. Two Veterans transported.  Fifteen incoming and eighteen outgoing calls with four meetings attended.

Important Dates:
Safety Meeting, Wednesday, October21, 2020
The Courthouse will be closed on: Tuesday, November 3, 2020 for Elections.
Wednesday, November 11, 2020 for Veterans Day
Thursday and Friday, November 26 & 27, 2020 for Thanksgiving                                                             

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:46 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Wednesday, November 4, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance in person and/or by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office.
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